	HIGHLIGHTS OF FOREIGN LABOR CERTIFICATION PROGRAMS

	Foreign labor certification programs are generally designed to guarantee that the admission of foreign nationals to work in the United States on a temporary basis will not adversely affect the job opportunities, wages, and working conditions of similarly employed U.S. workers. The H-2A Program is jointly administered by the Department of Labor (U.S. DOL) and the State Workforce Agency (SWA). The H-2B is administered by U.S. DOL; however, employers are required to file job orders locally for the recruitment of U.S. workers. For both programs, the One-Stop Career Centers are required to document any referral activity and conduct follow-up to determine the final disposition of any referral made. 




H-2A Temporary Labor Certification


H-2B Temporary Labor Certification

	The H-2B non-immigrant program permits employers to hire foreign workers to perform temporary non-agricultural services or labor in the U.S. on a one-time, seasonal, peak load or intermittent basis. The H-2B visa classification requires the Secretary of Homeland Security to consult with appropriate agencies before admitting H-2B non-immigrants. Regulations further require that the petitioning employer first apply for a temporary labor certification from U.S. DOL indicating that: (1) there are not sufficient U.S. workers who are capable of performing the temporary services or labor at the time of filing in the area of intended employment; and (2) the employment of the foreign worker will not adversely affect the wages and working conditions of similarly employed U.S. workers.

U.S. DOL requires that employers post their job orders and keep them active for at least 10 days. If a SWA requires a longer period, then the employer must comply with this requirement and continue to accept referrals. 

Since many SWAs now have automated self service systems. In those instances, employers will be required to place the job order themselves, however, the employers must contact the SWA immediately upon placing the job order and let them know that they have placed an H2B job order. The job order must state that it is being filed in support of a future H-2B application.


	

	Additional information:
	Department of Career Services

Foreign Labor Certification Unit

19 Staniford Street, 1st Fl,

Boston, MA 02114


